

Géaroibríochtaí, Áras Dargan, An Ceantar Theas, Bóthar, Míleata, Baile Átha Cliath 8

Acute Operations, The Dargan Building, Heuston South Quarter, Military Road, Dublin 8

23 December 2019

Deputy Stephen Donnelly TD Dáil Éireann Leinster House Dublin 2

PQ /19/52261

"To ask the Minister for Health the medical assessment units, urgent care centres and minor injuries clinics that extended their Monday to Friday hours of opening since 2016, in tabular form"

PQ /19/52262

"To ask the Minister for Health the medical assessment units, urgent care centres, and minor injuries clinics that extended hours of opening to weekends since 2016 in tabular form"

Dear Deputy Donnelly

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Questions, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

In relation to the response provided to PQ34081 and PQ34082 dated the 16 October 2019, I can advise that the current position remains the same.

As part of a package of wider winter initiatives, the National Treatment Purchase Fund has agreed in principle to support the extension of opening hours for St. John's Limerick and Ennis Medical Assessment Unit/Local Injury Units from mid-January until the 31 March 2019.

I hope this information is helpful

Yours sincerely,

Robert Morton

Robert Mark

Assistant National Director